DAGLINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2019 in Daglingworth Village Hall at 8 pm.

MINUTES

Chair: Cllr Chris Price then Cllr Graham White

Cllrs: Liz Keen, Roger Giles, Geoff Elliott, Graham White, Paul Lane

Chris Price welcomed Paul Lane to Daglingworth Parish Council as our new Councillor

- 1 Apologies. Cllr Giles
- 2 Declaration of interests. There were none.
- 3 Election of Chair for the year 2019/2020.

Retiring Chairman Chris Price proposed Cllr Graham White as the new Chairman. This was seconded by Cllr Geoff Elliott.

4. Election of Vice Chair for the year 2019/2020

Cllr Chris Price Proposed Cllr Liz Keen as Vice Chair. This was seconded by Cllr Geoff Elliott.

5. Minutes of last meeting.

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and signed by the Chairman.

- 6 Matters arising from minutes.
 - (i) Up-date on Highways matters.

Meeting with Danny Taylor regarding condition of roads in Village.

Cllr Elliott reported that the customer services team are now employed by GCC and not the former contractors.

Daglingworth PC contacts in the Cirencester office are now Claudia Teixeria, Carol Arnold and Gill Keogh – all accessed on 08000514514 8.30 – 4.30.

Potholes can be reported using the www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/report-it link.

Parishioners are to be encouraged to use the link themselves rather than via a Parish Councillor – Clerk to request this is added to Parish Website.

Potholes in village will be identified by white lining around borders. Once they have been reported they will be prioritised in order of urgency. The pothole mapping in Daglingworth Parish every 2 months will continue and C Arnold or G Keogh alerted in advance of sending the OS mapping.

Grit Bins in Village

The GCC have a small fund for replacement grit bins – to be approached by Clerk

Damage to walls in Village.

After discussion it was decided that a white line opposite the junction of Wains Rd with Maces Hill is necessary so that long vehicles have a wider turning circle and this should alleviate damage to walls and verges. The cost to the PC would be £80.00. This was proposed by Cllr Keen and seconded by Chairman Graham White. Cllr Elliott to follow up. The PC expresses their thanks to Cllr Elliott and retiring Chair Chris Price for their efforts in this area.

Cllr Elliott also reported that he had requested that the white 'SLOW' signs on the roads through the Village needed repainting by GCC.

Also discussed was the growth of saplings along the Village dry stone walls – the roots are undermining the foundations of the walls – request GCC to have the saplings cut down.

Millennium Green gate

Still awaiting a site meeting with The Duchy representative

ANPR meeting with Cllr Charles Pedrick of Rodborough PC

Cllr Elliott and Chris Price met to discuss whether ANPR would be appropriate for Daglingworth. Rodborough and Bourton On The Water Parish Councils found that the statistics gathered regarding speeding and traffic offences did show that ANPR was a deterrent for their larger Parishes. ANPR was discussed at Daglingworth PC meeting on 9th May 2019 but councillors felt that our Parish Council could not fund the initial cost of £8000 and annual cost £1000. Speed-watch and Neighbourhood watch were effective in Daglingworth, and the many discarded number plates found by walkers around the Parish suggest that ANPR may not be a very effective deterrent.

(ii) Up-date on defibrillator.

Chair Graham White reported that monthly checks were all OK.

First Aid Course on 28^{th} May -2 sessions: -2pm and 5pm, free to all, but interested parishioners must register to attend. 18 people per session registered to date.

(iii) Annual Governance documents

Apologies from Cllr Giles – this item will be added to next Parish Council meeting.

(iv) A417/419 noise on concrete section

Consultation to recommence with input from Daglingworth Parish Council

(v) Up-date Spring Clean

This was very successful – Many thanks from Cllr Elliott and former Chair Chris Price to all the helpers over that weekend.

QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

There were none

7

PLANNING

8 Planning applications and decisions since last meeting

There were none

CORRESPONDENCE AND GENERAL BUSINESS

9 Calendar for coming year was once more consulted.

Cllr Keen to contact FWAG for stream cleaning – and will set up a meeting with Chair Graham. Cllr Keen and FWAG in near future.

A reminder to all with Riparian Responsibilities is to be posted on the Notice-boards and website. Clerk to organise.

Retiring Chair Chris Price to pass over his list of contacts to Chair Graham White

Acceptance of officer from the Daglingworth Parish Councillors to be kept by Clerk and all other forms to Trinity House

10 Up-date on Audit.

The audit to be completed by D Godding in May and notices posted noticeboards.

Chair Graham White to become signatory for banking purposes together with Vice chair and Clerk

To agree invoices and payments for the past two months.

GAPTC – Insurance – Clerk Salary and Tax – Stamps and printing Agreed Chair and Vice Chair

To agree and sign monthly bank reconciliation. Closing balance £20471.95

Income – Precept 1st Tranche £4772 Expenditure £ 664.05

13 Items for the next Agenda.

Annual Return

Governance documents

Audit

Stream Clearance

Defibrillator funding

14 To agree date of next meeting.

Now agreed to be Tuesday 25th June at 7.30

Meeting closed at 9.25pm